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MEMORANDUM NO. GEC-OVCAA-AMSS 24-006 
 
TO  :  ALL DEANS, DIRECTORS, HEADS OF ACADEMIC UNITS, AND GE COORDINATORS 
     ALL GE FACULTY MEMBERS 

          
 

 
THROUGH :  MARIA VANESSA P. LUSUNG-OYZON, Ph.D. 
     Vice-Chancellor for Academic Affairs 

 
 

 
FROM  :  ANNA SIBAYAN-SARMIENTO, Ph.D. 
     Director 
 
SUBJECT :  Invitation to the second LINANGAN 2024 webinar, “Harnessing AI: Responsible and Ethical  
     Use of AI in the Academic Setting” 

 
DATE  :  26 April 2024 
 
 
We are pleased to inform you that the first webinar of the General Education Center (GEC)’s LINANGAN: 
The GE Faculty Development Extension Program 2024 titled “General Education in a Time of Constant  
Change and Uncertainty” was participated by over 700 GE faculty from UP CUs, various state universities  
and colleges (SUCs), local universities and colleges (LUCs), higher education institutions (HEIs), and other  
academic institutions. 
 
This year, eight more webinars will be conducted under the LINANGAN 2024 Program. Through the GEC’s 
coordination with UP CUs, CHED regional offices, and various higher education institutions, we are hoping 
that more GE faculty can join the webinars to further enhance the teaching and learning of GE in the 
Philippines. 
 
In line with this, the GEC respectfully requests your good office to endorse the second LINANGAN 2024  
webinar, “Harnessing AI: Responsible and Ethical Use of AI in the Academic Setting” to your faculty.  
It will be held on 6 May 2024 (Monday), 9:00 AM – 12:00 NN via Zoom, YouTube, and Facebook. Attached  
are the publication materials for your endorsement and dissemination. 
 
Should you have any questions and/or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us at 
gec_ovcaa.upd@up.edu.ph and/or Mr. Kenrick Buduan at kpbuduan@up.edu.ph or +639985570399. 
 
Thank you. 
 



LINANGAN

THE GE FACULTY 
DEVELOPMENT EXTENSION PROGRAM

2024
April to november 2024, Via Zoom

tinyurl.com/linangan
For More Information, Visit:

General education center
office of the vice chancellor for academic affairs

University of the philippines diliman



presents

Harnessing AI:
Responsible and

Ethical Use of AI in
the Academic Setting

https://bit.ly/3QcghBL
Register through the link/QR code below:

6 May 2024, 9 AM – 12 PM, via Zoom

General education center
office of the vice chancellor for academic affairs

University of the philippines diliman

LINANGAN
THE GE FACULTY DEVELOPMENT EXTENSION PROGRAM 2024

Artificial intelligence



General education center
office of the vice chancellor for academic affairs

University of the philippines diliman

Kathleen Lourdes B. Obille
Assistant Professor, School of Library and information Studies (SLIS)

Former Dean of SLIS from 2014 to 2020
member, Editorial Advisory Board of the Philippine Journal of Librarianship and Information Studies

Arlyn P. Macapinlac
Director, Office of Field Activities Diliman

Assistant Professor, Department of Philosophy, College of Social Sciences and Philosophy

LINANGAN
THE GE FACULTY DEVELOPMENT EXTENSION PROGRAM 2024

Artificial intelligence

Harnessing AI: Responsible and Ethical
Use of AI in the Academic Setting

Speakers

Moderator

Miguel Francisco M. Remolona, PhD
Director, Interactive Learning Center Diliman

Assistant Professor, Department of Chemical Engineering, College of Engineering
founding member, RTL Gate Technologies Inc.


